Advocating for Riverfest in City budget process

· The $50,000 request appears in the Bureau of Planning budget as Decision Package 12.

· The prime time to express support for Riverfest is February through April.

· Letters written to each Commissioner are most useful (see below).

· Visits to Commissioners can also be effective, but face-time may be very difficult to schedule.

· Commissioners Saltzman and Leonard are the Bureau of Planning’s budget team (in addition there will be 2 yet-to-be-named citizens) which will make recommendations to the full Council in late March or early April.

· There will be two Community Budget Forums in late February (see below) where the public can testify about the budget. The forums feature small group discussions and are intended to address high level budget needs, not necessarily each possible item proposed for funding. Still, having citizens strongly assert that river revitalization is critical would be helpful.
· Usually the results of budget review are rolled up into the Mayor’s Proposed Budget, which generally comes out in mid-April.
· There will be one community budget hearing for formal testimony in May.
· The City Council usually makes a final decision on the budget in mid-June.

The Bureau of Finance and Management has a budget website:

   http://www.portlandonline.com/omf/index.cfm?c=26061
It also provides a convenient way to comment on the budget (though letters would likely carry more weight):

   http://www.portlandonline.com/omf/index.cfm?action=UpdateItem&category_id=55&c=31318
Community Budget Forums:

	February 21 2008
	Wednesday, February 27 2008

	6:00 -- 8:30 p.m. (Community Fair first ½-hour)
	6:00 -- 8:30 p.m. (Community Fair first ½-hour)

	Alder Elementary School
	Metropolitan Learning Center

	17200 SE Alder Street
	2033 NW Glisan


Letters of Support
· Letters documenting why an organization supports Riverfest and how it plans to be involved should be sent to each Commissioner and the Auditor, as well as cc’d to Gil Kelly, Bureau of Planning Director, and Michael Montgomery, River Renaissance. (see contacts below)
· Letters that specify the supporting organization’s level of commitment (cash or in-kind) are especially valuable, as they demonstrate the City’s contribution will be well-leveraged. Letters that have this sort of commitment should also be cc’d to the City’s Financial Planning Division (see contacts below).
Contacts:

Office of Mayor Tom Potter

1221 SW 4th Avenue, Suite 340

Portland, Oregon 97204

503-823-4120

Office of City Commissioner Sam Adams

1221 SW Fourth Avenue, Room 220

Portland, OR 97204

Phone: (503) 823-3008

Office of City Commissioner Randy Leonard 

1221 S.W. Fourth Ave., Room 210 

Portland OR 97204 

503-823-4682 

Office of City Commissioner Dan Saltzman

1221 SW 4th Ave. Room 230

Portland, Oregon 97204

503-823-4151

Office of City Commissioner Erik Sten

City of Portland

1221 SW 4th Avenue, Rm. 240

Portland, OR 97204-1998

503-823-3589

Auditor Gary Blackmer

1221 SW 4th Ave Room 140

Portland, OR 97204

503-823-4078

Financial Planning Division

1120 SW 5th Ave., Room 1250

Portland, Oregon 97204-1912

(503) 823-5707

Gil Kelley
Director, Portland Bureau of Planning
1900 SW Fourth Ave., Suite 7100
Portland, Oregon 97201
503-823-7701
Michael Montgomery
River Renaissance
1900 SW Fourth Ave., Suite 7100
Portland, Oregon 97201
503-823-1103
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